
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON 

PROPOSAL FOR INCREASE AND IMPROVEMENT 

OF FACILITIES OF TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE SEWER DISTRICT 

(A/K/A SEWER DISTRICT NO. 1) 

 

 

 Notice is hereby given that the Town Board of the Town of New Baltimore, Greene 

County, will meet at the Town Hall, 3809 County Route 51, Hannacroix, New York, New York 

12087, on the 25th day of January, 2016, at 6:30 o’clock p.m., prevailing time, for the purpose of 

conducting a public hearing upon a proposal by said Town Board to increase and improve the 

facilities of the Town of New Baltimore Sewer District (a/k/a Sewer District No. 1) as 

hereinafter described, at which time and place said Town Board will meet to consider such 

proposal and hear all persons interested in the subject thereof and concerning the same.  

  

 The increase and improvement of facilities of the Town of New Baltimore Sewer District 

(a/k/a Sewer District No. 1) is proposed, consisting of upgrades to the Wastewater Treatment 

Plant and Mill Street Pump Station, and including land or rights in land, original furnishings, 

equipment, machinery and apparatus required therefor, and pursuant to the direction of the Town 

Board, the firm of Delaware Engineering, P.C., engineers licensed by the State of New York, has 

completed and filed with the Town Board a preliminary engineering report, entitled “Wastewater 

System Evaluation” dated December 2012, Revised May 2013, and further amended January 5, 

2016 (the “Report”), for such increase and improvement; and the Engineer has estimated the 

total maximum cost of Phase I and Phase II, in the amount of $2,610,000, including the Mill 

Street Pump Station work completed in 2014 and the Wastewater Treatment Plant upgrades. 

 

 Said Report describing such improvements is on file in the Town Clerk’s office for public 

inspection. 

 

Dated: Hannacroix, New York 

  January 11, 2016 

 

By Order of the Town Board  

of the Town of New Baltimore, 

   Barbara Finke 

   Town Clerk 

   Town of New Baltimore 


